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August 14, 1992
Sent Via Federal Express
Mail - August 14, 1992

Mr. James Ussery v
Hazardous Waste Management Program
Georgia Environmental Protection Division
205 Butler Street, S.E. Suite 1252
Atlanta, GA 30334

Subject: 70 Gallon Mineral Spirits Spill
Intersection of L Street and Stonewall Street
Brunswick, GA

Dear Mr. Ussery:

The following information is being submitted for an incident at the
referenced location pursuant to 40 CFR 264.56 (j).

Location of Incident: Intersection of L Street and Stonewall Street
Brunswick, GA

Transporter: Safety-Kleen Corporation
777 Big Timber Road
Elgin, Illinois 60123
ILD 051 060 408

Facility Operator: Safety-Kleen Corporation
(Location) 161 Industrial Loop, S.
Orange Park, Florida 32073
Telehone (904) 264--2607
FLD 980 847 214
1. Report Date: August 10, 1992
2. Person Filing Report: Russ Giambrone
3. Date and Time of Incident: August 6, 1992 at 1:30 P.M.
4. Description of Incident: The Safety-Kleen truck was proceeding
through intersection, was struck, and then overturned. The 1lids on

seven containers leaked solvent onto the pavement.

5. Extent of Personal Injuries: Three people were taken to the
hospital and released. ] R
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Extent of Property Damage: Both car and Safety-Kleen truck appear
to be totally destroyed.

Description and Estimated Quantity of Material Released:
Approximately 70 gallons spilled of mineral spirits.

Human Health and Environmental Impact: None

Remedial Action Taken: The Brunswick Fire Department placed sand
around the truck to prevent run-off, and foamed the area to prevent
potential fires. The material used in containing and cleaning up
the spill was drummed and moved to the Safety-Kleen. facility noted
in this report. Approximately 1-2 gallons leaked into the storm
sewer. The sewer was flushed for 1,/2 hour by the Fire Department.

Estimated Quantity of Clean-Up Reside for Treatment and Disposal:
A total of 8-85 gallon drums of contaminated dirt and absorbent
wipes were generated. Drum will be shipped to a Safety-Kleen
Recycle Center for disposal.

This letter also serves as notification that the spill has been cleaned

up .,

and that all emergency equipment is again ready for use. Please

contact me at 904--264--2607 if you have any guestions.

Sincerely,

leen Corporation
hdustrial Loop, S.

Orange Park, Florida 32073
904--264--2607




ccC:

be:

Ashwin Patel, NE-FDER
Kent Howe, GA EPD

Branch Spill File #1440

Regional Office Spill File

Catherine McCord, EHS,/Eastern Division
Al Seyfer, RM/Tampa Region



